PRESIDENT’S CORNER- February 7, 2023
Kevin G. McGrath
Hello:
It is with gratitude and regret that I announce Barbara Skiffington’s resignation from the BCLCA Board of Directors. Barb has decided to devote more time to her grandchildren and hobbies and she is also dealing with some health challenges.
Barbara has been a wonderful asset to the operation of BCLCA.  Barb started working in the office, was instrumental in getting our finances set up on Quick Books and then moved into the position of office manager where she did a great job of running the BCL office.  After leaving that position, I convinced her to run for the board and to become our Treasurer.  Barb did a great job as Treasurer, improving many of our procedures and operations.  Barb also handled BCL communications, creating the website, Facebook page and managing the email communications.
I will miss her counsel and all the hard work that she has done on behalf of our association.  Please join me in wishing Barb and Bob all the best!
This resignation creates a vacancy on the board. We will act to appoint a new board member at one of our upcoming meetings, in accordance with our Bylaws.
Any interested member in good standing may express their interest in serving by completing the candidate data sheet, found on the BCL website and sending it to the office for the board’s consideration.  I do not know if we will fill this opening at the February meeting, but I suggest sending your information ASAP if you are interested.  FYI we are not required to consider former candidates, so if you are interested please submit a new form.
